
 
Our prayers have been requested by or for the following 

members of our church family and those beyond our doors. 
 

Long Term Prayer List 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, Elizabeth, Mark, 
George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, Shirley, Pam, Vi, Adel Sakr, 

Diane, Julie 
 

Short Term Prayer List 
Vickie John, Wilson Rorie,  

Esther Guimord, Cristina Diduch,  
Franklin Camp, Shirley Ratliff, Charlie, Max Masters, Benjamin Jackson, 

Dave Finnell, Bill Sanger, Avery, Greg, Shana 
 

 
Altar Flower Dedication 
The Altar flowers are given this morning to the Glory of God by Katheryn Sieh in loving 
memory of Barbara and David Kennedy.  If you would like to remember or honor a loved 
one, please sign up on the sheet outside the offices or call the office at 703-437-3790. 
 
St. Tim’s Assists at The Closet 
St. Timothy’s is scheduled to provide volunteers at the Closet this fall on the following 
dates: November 30 and December 14. For more information contact Holly Hartge at 
mhhvirginia@verizon.net. 
 
Christianity 101  
The class will meet this evening in the Narthex and meet every Sunday evening (except 
November 21st) from 7:00 pm to 8:30 pm, through November 28th. This is open to all adults 
and mature youth. Individuals who wish to be Confirmed or Received, or who wish to 
renew Baptismal vows when our Bishop visits St. Timothy's on December 5th at 11:00 am, 
should plan to attend. Questions are welcome and encouraged. 
 
 
 
LINK Holiday Basket Program – LINK is having its annual Holiday Basket Program to 
distribute food to the needy in our area.  The packing and distribution will occur at Christ 
the Redeemer Catholic Church and Trinity Presbyterian Church.  The distribution days will 
be November 20th and December 18th.  Volunteers are needed the Monday, Thursday, and 
Friday preceding the distribution days, as well as the distribution days.  To volunteer, call 
LINK at 703-481-2524, mailbox 2 or send an email (preferable) to 
 Diana@hamiltongroup.com.  For further information, email Rob Duchesneau at 
rob.du@verizon.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Staff 
 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 
The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

 The Rev. Wisnel Dejardin, Seminarian  
Mr. Peter Doddema, Seminarian      

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 
Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Parish Administrator☺ 

 
Vestry 

Jim Hendrick, Senior Warden        Kathy Lombard, Junior Warden 
Rick Wilson, Treasurer     Jillian Hajdasz, Registrar 

 
Hollis Colie    Dave Hixon  Tricia Mussante       Cheryl Brock         
Alain Bashore Patrick Hobson     Allison Dodd         Ted Mankin      Duncan Hutcheon        
Donna Cornwell, alternate      

 
Trustees 

    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 
 

Resident Clergy 
The Rev. Maeva Harris-Bayfield 
The Rev. Dr. Ralph W. Bayfield 

 
 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 
Altar Guild  

Carol Sinclair, Jean Lammers, Liz Ward 
Counters 

Matt Maginniss & Barbara Bruno 
Ushers  

8:00 am Glenn Pfadenhauer & Chuck Allison 
  9:30 am Andre Dupuy & John Perkinson 

11:00 am Jim Wallis & Alison Cook 
Greeters  

8:00 am Peter & Beth Hwoschinsky  
9:30 am Sandy Wright  
11:00 am Gigi Barbour 

  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 
8:00 am Peter Doddema & Diane Miller 

9:30 am Gayle Rippe, Genevieve Zetlan, Laura Dendtler,  
Susan Simmons, Peter Doddema 

11:00 am Keith Sinclair, Dave Parker, Jane Perry, Peter Doddema 
Acolytes 

9:30 am Nick Hamil, Maggie Weaver 
11:00 am Matthew Gjormand, Michael Gjormand, Penny LaRe, Annabelle Marsh 

 
 

NEED TO HAVE A CONFIDENTIAL CONVERSATION?  
 ASK A STEPHEN MINISTER  

OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790. 
 
 
 

Bill Sanger is in Virginia Hospital Center.   
If you'd like to write him a note we will be sure that it reaches him.  

Please put notes in the parish administrator's mailbox. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 

 
 

 

 
Parish Office:   703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 
Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 

 

 
Announcements 

For  
November 21, 2010 

 

    

Christ the King Sunday 
 

8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 
9:30 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite II 
11:00 am   Holy Eucharist - Rite II 

 
 
 
 

ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 
 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  
SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 
SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 

 
THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 

OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 
OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 
OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

SUNDAY – 11/21 
Stephen Ministry Sunday 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 
9:30 AM Godly Play (PreK through 2nd grade) - B1 

9:45 AM Adult Discussion Group - A1 
9:45 AM  J2A - UR 

9:45 AM Rite 13 - A8 
10:55 AM Godly Play/Sunday School (PreK through 5th grade) - Various 

3:00 PM Dorosheff Student Recital - Sanctuary 
3:00 PM Stephen Ministry Continuing Education - HH 

6:30 PM Streams of Living Water - B1 
7:00 PM Community Thanksgiving Service –HUMC   

  
MONDAY – 11/22  

5:30 PM  Stephen Leader Meeting - Fr. Brad's Office 
7:00 PM  BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 

7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 
7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B2 

7:30 PM  VOCE Chamber Singers Regular Rehearsal - Sanctuary 
 

TUESDAY – 11/23 
9:00 AM  EfM - B1 

7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room 
7:30 PM  Handbell Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 

   
WEDNESDAY – 11/24 

9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 
12:00 PM  Pre-School - B1 

12:15 PM  Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 
6:00 PM  Kumon Math Tutor RmA3 

7:30 PM  BSA Committee Meeting - UR 
 

THURSDAY – 11/25    
Thanksgiving Day 

11:00 AM  Thanksgiving Day Eucharist 
 

FRIDAY – 11/26 
Office Closed 

10:30 AM  Friday Folders – Kitchen 
6:30 PM J2a Rite 13 - Challenger Dance HH & Kitchen - Postponed 

 
SATURDAY – 11/27 

9:00 AM  Citizenship and Civic Engagement Class - UR 
11:00 AM  Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary 

 
SUNDAY – 11/28 

The First Sunday of Advent 
Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

On this day there will be no Sunday School Classes 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Nursery 
All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during worship. However,  
for parents of children ages 0-2.5 years who want nursery care, we have a well-equipped 

and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall nearest the 
Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a number; only 
the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If a 
parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in 
red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on both 

sides of the Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers and any snacks, formula as needed for 
your child. 
 
Holy Communion  
All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you 
have not been baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing 
during Holy Communion (place your arms across your chest to signify 
your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be baptized, please 
speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 
accept the bread in  
 
Need Computer Skills?  Your neighbor, Herndon United Methodist Church, will host an 
adult education class starting  in January 2011. We need students and volunteers. The class 
provides basic computer skills training and job search skills training to low income adults in 
the Northern Virginia area. During this six-month program, participants receive 100+ hours 
of Microsoft office training, job search coaching and a refurbished computer to support their 
job search. Students must apply! Students can earn NoVa Community College credits. 
Some are eligible for grants. Contact Computer CORE at computercore.org or 
703.931.7346.  
 
Ministry Fair to be held on February 6, 2011 
To all Ministry Leaders and members –The deadline to reserve a table for the MINSTRY 
FAIR and stating your needs with regard to AC plugs, etc. is TODAY. “Taste and See” will 
be your opportunity to display your activities and perhaps be able to recruit volunteers 
either long term or on a one-time basis. Don’t miss this wonderful demonstration of the 
many and varied ministries in which we engage here at St. Tim’s. Please contact Jill Cox at 
703-327-5021 or at coxfamilyva2@verizon.net. for more information. 

 

Happy Birthday to you!!! 
Sun. 11/21 Jan Lyons, Mike Rock 
Mon. 11/22 Bill Knecht 
Tues.11/23 Jane Hawthorne, Gene Cowan, Judy Conroy, Craig 
Hoisington, Davis Zetlan 

Wed. 11/24 William F. Buckley, Jr.  
Thur. 11/25 Caroline Arlington, Donna Dickt, Laura Dendtler, Alex Peloquin 
Fri. 11/26 Eric Sevareid  
Sat. 11/27 Carol Clarke, Ryan Pendleton  
Sun. 11/28 Brooks Atkinson 
Editors Note: 11/17 – Seth Martin 
 
Enrollment for EfM is now Open - Find out more at Coffee Hour Today! 
Use Tuesday mornings to stretch your mind and enrich your spirit! EfM (Education for 
Ministry) is enrolling students for the new year, which begins in January. The class, offered 
by the University of the South, earns students continuing education credit and a chance to 
deeply study the scriptures and explore their own theology in a small-group setting. 
Wondering what EfM is like? Join us for a mini sample class on November 30 at 10:15 a.m. 
in room B1. For more information, join us this morning as we host coffee hour, or contact 
Janet Koch, jankkoch@gmail.com or Rebecca Page, sr3page@verizon.net. 
 
 
Next Week’s Lessons: 
The First Sunday of Advent 
Isaiah2:1-5 
Romans13:11-14 
Matthew24:36-44 
Psalm 122 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Advent Classes 
Join us for two Advent classes led by The Rev. Dr. Ralph Bayfield on Wednesdays, 
December 1 and December 8 beginning at 7pm.  We will discuss the collects written for the 
Advent season.  Leave the stress of shopping, cooking and decorating for a relaxed evening 
of coffee and dessert and discussion with friends.  Prepare for the coming of Christmas with 
two evenings at St. Timothy's.  Contact person:  Carmela Condro ccondro@juno.com.    
 
ECW Christmas Social 
On Sunday Evening December 5, all women of St. Timothy’s are invited to join the ECW’s 
(Episcopal Church Women) Christmas social. This year’s holiday event will be held from 
6:30 until 8:30 PM at the home of Kathy Froemming, 12846 Parapet Way, Oak Hill, 
Herndon. Please bring appetizer/hors d’oeuvres or dessert to share as well as a wrapped 
present (value $10) for a guaranteed fun gift exchange. RSVP to Kathy Froemming at 703-

620-9290 or at kathyfroemming@cox.net. Come meet new 
friends and renew old acquaintances at this most special time 
of year. 
 
 
VOCE Chamber Singers Christmas Concert  
On Sunday, December 12, 2010 at 4:00 pm, the Voce 
Chamber Singers present their Christmas concert "Home for 
Christmas" in our Sanctuary. Their selections include a 
cappella gems, audience participation with familiar carols, and 

some contemporary songs like Jim Brickman’s Coming Home for Christmas and Where are 
you Christmas? by Faith Hill. More classical Christmas works on the program include O 
Magnum Mysterium by de Victoria, On this Starry Night by Matthew Harris, and the 
hauntingly beautiful Ave Maria by Biebl. Tickets are available at the door and at 
http://www.voce.org/tickets.  
 
Christmas Services - Christmas Eve 5:00 pm Children's Service. 7:00 
pm, and 10:00 pm. Christmas Day 11:00 am, and Sunday December 
26th 11:00 am.  There will be no 8:00 am or 9:30 am. 

  
Angel Tree Program – Update! 
The Service Ministry has added the LAWS (Loudoun Abused Women’s Shelter) tags to the 

tree.  Please take one, two or several tags from the tree, shop for 
the requested items and return the gifts unwrapped with the 
original tags firmly attached to St. Timothy's by Sunday, 
December 5.  (Please spend $15-$25 on each gift.)  We will hold a 
sorting party after the 11 a.m. service on December 5, and 
volunteers are needed to sort the gifts (about an hour).  If you are 
unable (or forget) to return your gift to St. Tim's, you can drop it 
off at Reston Interfaith, 11150 Sunset Hills Road, Suite 210, 
Reston, VA.  Items for LAWS can be dropped off at St. Tim’s.  

For more information, contact Janet Dopsovic 703-407-0127 or Jill Norcross 703-435-
7216.  Once the gifts have been delivered, our Angel Tree becomes the collection point for 
scarves, hats, mittens and gloves for adult and children clients of Laurel Learning Center, 
the Embry Rucker Homeless Shelter and LAWS.  Thank you.  The Service Ministry … 
putting your faith to work. 
 
United Way Designation for LINK    
During this open enrollment period, please consider designating LINK as the beneficiary of 
your donation.  The United Way no. is 9648 and the CFC no. is 78589.  If you prefer to 
make donations to LINK directly, please make checks payable to LINK and send them to 
LINK at P.O. Box 443, Sterling, VA 20167.  For additional information, please contact Rob 
Duchesneau, rob.du@verizon.net.   
 
Nativity Play on December 19th 
We are going to perform a Nativity play this year on Sunday 19th December for Pre-K to 6th 
Grade. Auditions will be at 12:15pm on Sunday 21st November in the Upper Room.  We 
will do our best to give everyone a part.  Rehearsals will be Sunday 5th, Sunday 12th and 
Saturday 18th of December.  Please contact Ching Weeden or Sarah Hobson for further 
details. 
      


